






July 15, 2024 

To: Consortium for Early Learning Services 
21250 Box Springs Road, Suite 207 
Moreno Valley, CA 92557 

Attention: Kate Hamaker 
Interim Executive Director 
khamaker@consortiumels.org 

Re: Consortium for Early Learning Services’ July 10, 2024 Request 
for Riverside County Superintendent of Schools to Submit 2024-
2025 Riverside County LPC Appointments by August 1, 2024 

Dear Ms. Hamaker: 

I am in receipt of the July 10, 2024, request by the Consortium for Early Learning 
Services (“CELS”) for the Riverside County Superintendent of Schools to submit 
2024-2025 member appointments for the Riverside County Local Child Care and 
Development Planning Council (“LPC”) by August 1, 2024.  

Pursuant to California Welfare and Institutions Code § 10485(b), the Riverside 
County Superintendent of Schools and the Riverside County Board of Supervisors 
have the sole authority to appoint LPC members.  

CELS may not mandate timelines for the Riverside County Superintendent of 
Schools and Riverside County Board of Supervisors to select LPC members.  

The Riverside County Office of Education will work collaboratively with the 
Riverside County Board of Supervisors to recruit and select LPC members in 
accordance with the requirements of Welfare and Institutions Code § 10485 and 
all California Department of Social Services’ funding terms and conditions for LPCs. 

For these reasons, I hereby decline CELS’ July 10, 2024 request for submission of 
LPC appointments by August 1, 2024.  

Sincerely, 

Dr. Edwin Gomez 
Riverside County Superintendent of Schools

URGENT AND TIME-SENSITIVE 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
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Cc:  JoAnne Lauer 
Assistant Superintendent, Early Education Services 
Riverside County Office of Education 
jlauer@rcoe.us  

Chuck Washington  
Supervisor  
Riverside County Board of Supervisors 
c.washington@rivco.org

Robyn Brock 
Chief of Staff 
Riverside County Board of Supervisors 
rbrock@rivco.org  

Sundae Sayles 
Senior Legislative Assistant 
Riverside County Board of Supervisors 
ssayles@rivco.org  

Minh C. Tran 
County Counsel 
Riverside County Board of Supervisors 
Mitran@rivco.org 

Kristine Bell-Valdez 
Supervising Deputy County Counsel 
KBValdez@rivco.org   

Lupe Jaime-Mileham 
Deputy Director of Child Care and Development Division 
California Department of Social Services 
Lupe.jaime-mileham@dss.ca.gov  

Stephen Propheter 
Director of Early Education Division 
California Department of Education 
spropheter@cde.ca.gov  

Lindsey Castillo  
California Department of Education 
LCastillo@cde.ca.gov 

Tammi Graham  
Executive Director  
First Five Riverside County 
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tngraham@Rivco.org  
 
Joe Nieto 
Executive Director of Early Education Programs   
Riverside County Office of Education 
JNieto@rcoe.us  

 
Jennifer L. Beggs 
Executive Director of Early Education Services  
Riverside County Office of Education 
jbeggs@rcoe.us 
 
Jill Johnson 
Administrator of Early Care and Education  
Riverside County Office of Education 
jjohnson@rcoe.us   

 
 Law Offices of Margaret A. Chidester & Associates 
 Counsel to the Riverside County Superintendent of Schools 
 
 Board of Directors  
 Consortium for Early Learning Services 

sandra.gulizia2@gmail.com  
drussom52@gmail.com  
pamrobinson.concilio@gmail.com  
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